DRAFT POULTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THE 10th DECEMBER 2018 AT 7 PM

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Chris Davies



Phil Heneghan 



Mike Willis



Andy Young



Barry Thomas


David Fowles (District Councillor)


Shaun Parsons (County Councillor)



Heather Harris (Clerk)

1 member of the public attended the meeting.

1. Apologies for absence.
Apologies for late arrival were received from Cllr. Fowles.

2. Approval of Minutes.
The Minutes of the meeting held on the 8th October 2018 were approved and signed.
3. County Councillor’s Report.
Richard Gray has returned to work and a site meeting will be arranged between Gloucestershire Highways and the Chairman at the Ranbury bridge.

Cllr. Young asked the County Councillor about the feasibility of having a disabled parking bay on Cricklade Street for customers of the Village Hub.  Cllr. Parsons said that there is no money available but he would discuss the proposition with Richard Gray.

The issue of parking on the slip road opposite The Falcon was discussed as it was felt that it is becoming an increasingly dangerous occurrence.   It was reported that three cars were parked along the slip road with no space available for two way traffic.  Cllr. Parsons said that a traffic regulation order would be needed to stop customers of The Falcon from parking in such a hazardous nature.

4. Financial Report.

The following payments have been received into the Current account:
WW1 Grant for the War Memorial 

£100

The following payments have been made from the Current account:








£
Mr M Wood (refund for the Lord Lieutenant’s Wreath)
18.50

Royal British Legion (wreaths)



44.00

Centreline Architectural Sculpture (War memorial)
240.00

Poulton Village Hall (rental)



35.60

Willow Gardening Services (grass/hedge cutting)
2500.00

Balances:

£
Current account 
793.96

Deposit


3962.22

Cemetery

3000.41

Total


7756.59
5. Budget and setting of annual precept for 2019/20.

The Councillors discussed the proposed budget produced by Cllr. Heneghan and the costs regarding the village cemetery.

The Councillors resolved to set the precept at £8,000 in order to facilitate the accrual of monies for the village cemetery.

6. Planning.
The Councillors thanked Ms Sleight for attending the meeting to discuss her planning application.  The Councillors discussed the application and supported the application.

The garage at The Chapel has been converted into accommodation without planning permission.  This property is in the Conservation Area and the Clerk was asked to write to the Enforcement Officer regarding this matter.

7. Report back on Flooding Meeting.
Helen Richard of GRCC has looked at all the items reviewed 2-3 years ago and has spoken to the Environment Agency regarding maintenance.  There was a lot of frustration with Thames Water and the Chairman noted that a loss of local knowledge has not helped.  The work to install the bund will commence shortly and the stream clearance.

8. Village Hub.
The Parish Council received an invitation to attend the stakeholders meeting.  Cllr. Thomas attended on behalf of the Council.  A plan to have hardstanding on the playground was rejected by the Councillors.  No planning application has been received to date on which to comment.  The Councillors will await the feedback from the Conservation Officer regarding the drystone wall to the rear of the Village Hall.  A decision on the application is expected during January.  The Councillors agreed with the concept of the Village Hub but will await the plans in due course.  The Chairman reminded the Councillors that they needed to make their opinions known to the Clerk on this application in order to have a balanced view from the Council as a whole.

9. District Councillor’s Report.
The proceeds of the sale of books amounting to £63 was given to the Clerk to deposit in the Current account, this money will go towards the £240 costs of maintenance on the war memorial.

A brief of the consultation of the Local Plan is expected in 2020.  The Park and Stride scheme located at the Rugby Club is being disputed by the Chester-Masters so a delay has occurred. 

Additional car parking is being looked into on the Tetbury Road.

The Old Hospital is to be demolished and additional car parking spaces made.

Following the closure of House of Frazer, interest has been shown in the retail space by B&M and also Wetherspoons.

The new leader of CDC is Tony Berry from Kemble.

10. Any Other Business.

The Council were saddened to hear of the death of Simon Gordon-Walker and wish to acknowledge the tremendous amount of work which he did for the Cricket Club and Englands.

Parish and District Council elections will take place on 2nd May 2019.
The meeting closed at 8.40 pm.  The next meeting will be on Monday 11th March at 7.30 pm.
